
TOWN OF PALM BEACH 
Information for Town Council Meeting on:   August 15, 2018 

 
TO:    Mayor and Town Council  

 

VIA:    Kirk W. Blouin, Town Manager 

 

FROM:   H. Paul Brazil, P.E., Director of Public Works     

     

RE: Waiver to Town Code for Extended Construction Hours and Lane Closure for 

Allegiance Crane & Equipment to Close Worth Avenue Between Hibiscus 

Avenue and Golfview Road to Replace Two (2) A/C Units 

 

DATE:  July 30, 2018 

_____________________________________________________________________________ 

 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION         

 

Town staff recommends that Town Council consider granting a waiver of Town Code Section 

42-199 permitting Allegiance Crane & Equipment to close Worth Avenue between Hibiscus 

Avenue and Golfview Road between the hours of 8:00 PM to 4:00 AM.  

 

  
GENERAL INFORMATION 

 

The applicant, Allegiance Crane & Equipment, (see attachment) is requesting to close down 

Worth Avenue from Hibiscus Avenue to Golfview Road to set two (2) A/C units for the Ralph 

Lauren store at 300 Worth Avenue.  The job will take up to 8 hours to complete. Daytime hours 

would be 8:00 AM to 4:00 PM.  Overnight hours would be 8:00 PM to 4:00 AM. The proposed 

work date would be the week of the August 20th.  

 

The attached Maintenance of Traffic (MOT) plan identifies implementation of the proposed road 

closure.  Worth Avenue from South County Road to Hibiscus Avenue will not be affected.  All 

shops from Hibiscus Avenue to Golfview Road will be accessible to foot traffic. The sidewalks 

on the north side of Worth Avenue and away from the Ralph Lauren storefront from Hibiscus 

Avenue to Golfview Road are accessible to parking and sidewalks.  Golfview Road to Cocoanut 

Row is proposed to be temporarily operated as a two way road utilizing off-duty officers and 

traffic channeling devices.  Parking where the crane is located, will be unavailable. 

 

Attached is the written request from the applicant that describes the nature of the work and the 

hours requested.  The applicant has notified surrounding property owners of the date of this 

meeting as required.  See attached map and mailing list. 

 

Attachments     

 



HPB:ch 

 

cc:       Kirk Blouin, Town Manager 

 Jay Boodheshwar, Deputy Town Manager 

 Ann-Marie Taylor, Deputy Police Chief 

 Darrel Donnatto, Fire Chief 

 Paul Castro, AICP, Interim Director of Planning, Zoning & Building Dept. 

 Bill Bucklew, Building Official 

 Patricia Strayer, P.E., Town Engineer 

 Ben Alma, Code Enforcement Unit 
  


